
TOWN OF GROTON 
SELECT BOARD MEETING 

June 26, 2012 
 

 
In Attendance: Christina Goodwin, Kyle Andrews, Pamela Hamel (Administrative Assistant) 
 
Absent: Miles Sinclair 
 
Audience Members Present 
 
Christina called the meeting to order at 7:04pm. 
 
OLD BUSINESS 
 
Groton Wind Work Session 
 
Scheduled for July 6 at 9:30am 
 
2012/2013 Heating Fuel Contract 
 
Kyle motioned to sign a contract with Fred Fuller for $2.975 per gallon for the 2012/2013 heating 
season, Christina 2nd, so voted. Dead River’s price was $3.059 and Irving’s was $3.148. 
 
Building Permit for Rodriguez, Map 1 Lot 48-2, Bailey Hill Road 
 
Christina motioned to sign the building permit for Fe Rodriguez, Kyle 2nd, so voted. 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
 
Hutchins Junkyard License Renewal 
 
Kyle motioned to sign the Junkyard License renewal for Hutchins, Christina 2nd, so voted. 
 
Old Home Day Committee 
 
The Old Home Day Committee will meet on Monday, July 9 at 6:00pm at the Town House. 
 
Supplemental Intent to Cut for Green Acre Woodlands, Map 7 Lot 21, North Groton Road 
 
Christina motioned to sign the Supplemental Intent to Cut for Green Acre Woodlands, Kyle 2nd, so 
voted. 
 
Installation of New Doors/Disposal of PD Doors 
 
Matt Fysh will work on replacing the front and back doors of the Town House on a Tuesday or Thursday 
as those days have less traffic. The old Police Department doors will be placed by the side of the road 
with a free sign on them. If they are not taken by the time the project is finished the contractor will 
dispose of them. 
 
 



 
Building Elevation Certification 
 
Kyle motioned to have the Building Elevation Certification for the Town Garage and former Town 
Offices done by Barnard Survey, Christina 2nd, so voted. The certificate is needed as a part of the grant 
application to relocate the Town Garage. 
 
QUESTIONS AND COMMENTS 
 
Pam Yinger announced that the Hebron Fair Committee will be taking white elephant donations on 
Saturday, July 7 at the church. 
 
Slim Spafford asked if there would be proper salt sheds constructed on the new Town Garage lot. The 
Board explained that the Road Agent is aware of the need to have proper shed(s), and that even though 
the shed(s) will not be a part of the grant (FEMA will not cover this) it is a requirement that the salt be 
housed on an impermeable surface.  
 
The Board announced that Groton Wind has begun to bring in turbine sections. The Company would like 
to bring in 3 turbines per week. 
 
Betty Smolinsky stated that early in the morning there are some trucks coming over the hill from the 
direction of the Town House traveling very fast. Christina urged her to leave a message with the Police 
Department. 
 
Kyle motioned to adjourn at 7:40pm, Christina 2nd, so voted. 
 
Respectfully Submitted 
Pamela Hamel 
Administrative Assistant 


